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WAIKATO BAYS REGIONAL COMMITTEE

Waikato Bays Newsletter, August 2024

Hello All, it has been some time since there has been an update and whilst things have not changed much there is a little to report and think about.

Regional Championships. These are to be held in November in Wellington and WB is one of a few regions to field 6 person teams across all 4 categories. Your Committee does not regret this – the competition is two rounds with one bye per round over three days and is a considerable load on the players. We feel strongly that players should be able to stand down if they are getting tired etc and it also allows the Chef de Mission to field combinations best fitting the play and systems encountered. The grants from NZ Bridge do not cover all the costs so your Committee has run the NI Pairs with the profit going towards the funding required as well as approaching various Charities that support sporting events. To date PubCharity have provided approximately half of the shortfall anrd a further application has been made to another charity. We are hopeful that all expenses will be met from these applications.

Directors Forum. The initial training and review day held in the Matamata Clubrooms was well attended – mainly by people who Direct at the Club level, and many were not qualified as Club Directors (roughly 2/3 of the attendees). The consensus was that it was a valuable day and a lot was discussed and learnt. We have followed up with a WhatsApp group where questions may be asked and solutions provided. It is working well and any person who would like to be a part of this group is welcome to join. Email Nick Saunders with your cell phone number and you will be added to the group – Email address is saunders.downunder@xtra.co.nz. Once joined feel free to ask any question related to Directing that you want clarification on or query what action should be taken in a specific situation.

Incorporated Society Legislation. Many clubs have started their review of their Constitutions in light of the new requirements for Incorporated Societies that needs to be in place by April 2026. NZ Bridge has published some guidelines and these are available to all to review and use. There are also guidelines on the Incorporated Societies website. Anne Barrowclough is tunning a zoom conference call for any clubs wanting to understand the changes to the constitution legislation and guidance on how to navigate the changes. This is schedules for the 22nd August – people can register here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/constitutionalchanges
Club Update Day.  Your Committee does not plan to hold a face to face meeting this year so please consider if you believe a face to face meeting would add value to your Club.  There will be one next year. If you see a need for this to happen this year please contact the WB Secretary, Ella, and say so, if there is sufficient response we will put a program together.

Online Improver Lessons. Rona Driscoll is running online improver lessons. The details and costs are on the NZ Bridge website and the URL link is https://www.nzbridge.co.nz/online-lessons-and-improver-classes.htm
Congratulations. The Waikato Bays Rubber Bridge Champions and representatives of our region for the Rubber Bridge finals at Congress are Jenna and Christine Gibbons – well done.

Also, congratulations to Nick Saunders, Te Awamutu, for passing the Club Directors exam.

Finally, Congress is approaching, as is Spring. Most clubs have reported good learner’s class numbers this year and that the playing numbers are slowly increasing for Club play. The challenge is to retain these new players and build club playing numbers. It appears that the marketing programs provided by NZ Bridge are working and we look forward to improving numbers enjoying our game over time.

Happy Bridging

Alan Dick, Chair WBRC
Email: secretarywbbc@gmail.com • Web: www.waikatobays.bridge-club.org
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